[image: image1.wmf]

MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

February 4, 2002

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

Federal

Today, the President submitted his FY 03 budget proposal to Congress.  The Federal Transit Administration’s portion of the President’s budget proposal provides $40.5 million for the North Hollywood Metro Rail project and $35 million for the East Los Angeles light rail project.  The proposal also provides that formula grants remain at the guaranteed level of $3.8 billion pursuant to TEA-21.  The mark for bus and bus-facilities nationwide was set in the President’s budget at $607.2 million with $50 million of that in the clean fuel program authorized in TEA-21.  

Congressional Appropriations Committees will be accepting requests from transportation properties until the end of March of this year.  MTA staff will continue to seek the highest mark possible for the above-noted projects, as well as other important programs and services.  

State

AB 749 (Calderon), the bill that would implement a workers compensation benefit payment increase, passed the State Senate today on a fairly party-line vote of 23-14.  The Assembly Insurance Committee and full Assembly are expected to consider the bill in hearings “off the floor” today.  An “off the floor” hearing is arranged for bills to be considered without regular notice on the agenda.  It is anticipated that the Legislature will transmit the bill to the Governor immediately after approval by the Assembly.

If you should have any questions, please contact Claudette A. Moody, Director of Government Relations 213/922-2237.
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